REPORT TO CABINET MEETING ON THE 2nd APRIL, 2002

IDEA WORKING GROUP 2 – CORPORATE WORKING

Terms of Reference 

2: align and rationalise strategic, corporate and operational priorities,

3: recognise that the Community Plan is the key strategic document and align corporate and service plans to it,

6: erase departmentalism at both officer and member levels to strengthen corporate working,

10: ensure a balance between social and economic regeneration.

Progress so far

1. The Group has met once under the chairmanship of Councillor Keith Mann and a series of further meetings have been planned in order to prepare an Improvement Plan for Cabinet Briefing on the 7 May 2002.

2. The group recognised the similarity between the 7 themes of the Community Plan and the 6 Pledges of the City Council. It was agreed that a clear focus on the deliverability of the 6 Pledges would provide a focus for addressing all the above terms of reference.

3. With regard to the first two points, progress has already been made. The Community plan is recognised as the key framework for working with our partners and particularly the Local Strategic Partnership (LSP – the Salford Partnership). The Pledges are seen as the focus for the City Council’s activity and priorities. The Deputy Leader of the Council has already reported to Cabinet on their alignment and both the Community Plan and the Pledges are driving the development of the latest Service Plans for all Directorates.

4. The Pledges and Community Plan cover the full range of activity associated with the social, economic and environmental regeneration of the City. Hence, their delivery will fully address the last term of reference. All existing regeneration programmes do currently have a balance between social and physical schemes.

5. The main thrust of the discussion so far has centred on the third term of reference concerning the eradication of departmentalism and the strengthening of corporate working. The key points raised have been as follows:

· The corporate priorities should drive all that we do,

· There should be clear accountability as to who is delivering these priorities and clarity as to the role all staff play in this,

· There needs to be clear principles and standards of corporate working covering how we work together and the expectations of each other,

· There needs to be clear mechanisms to communicate and reinforce the fact that we are one organisation with a common focus.

6. A number of specific suggestions have been raised for consideration:

· The priorities set by the Pledges need to be translated down through the organisation through Service Plans, Section Work Plans and Individual Appraisal. All Departments need to adopt the corporate appraisal system, which itself needs revision to reflect the pledges.

· We need to analyse all our strategies and arrange them under the pledges to ensure that they contribute. Those that don’t should be dropped.

· Consideration should be given to extending the cross-cutting briefs of Cabinet Members. We already have briefs for Community Safety, Youth, and Communications. Should Members briefs be aligned with the pledges. (NB. At present it was felt that this should be in addition to their Directorate Briefs, but this may need review)

· Area working needs to be reviewed to ensure that all officers working in a locality work together to the best of their ability.

· The new Call Centre and One Stop Shops provide an opportunity to reinforce a corporate approach to the customer but all need to sign up to this.

· Need to consider further what are the indicators of a good corporate authority – clear focus; clear identity reinforced my common messages, logos; a corporate culture of working together to meet common aims; we belong to the City Council and not a department, etc.

7. We would welcome any comments of Cabinet and Director Colleagues on the above.

Charles Green, Director of Strategy and Regeneration, on behalf of the members of IDEA Group 2.

